NOTICE TO EMPLOYEES
FROM THE ILLINOIS EDUCATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD

NOTICE OF INTENT TO CLARIFY A BARGAINING UNIT BY
STIPULATION

Case No. 2024-UC-0038-C

Western Illinois University and University Professionals of Illinois, Local 4100, IFT-AFT, AFL-CIO have
filed a joint petition pursuant to Section 11 10.160(d) of the Illinois Educational Relations Board Rules and
Regulations to clarify the existing bargaining unit to include the titles of “Admissions and Records
Coordinator,” “Admissions and Records Representative,” “Technical Director,” “Information
Technology Support Associate,” “Information Technology Technical Associate” and “Senior
Photographer.” The bargaining unit is currently described as:

Included: All employees who are appointed for at least 50% or greater time in status or
probationary positions in the classifications of Admission/Records Officer I;
Admissions/Records Officer II; Admissions/Records Officer IIT; Audio-Visual Aids
Technician; Audio-Visual Aids Technician II; Audio-Visual Aids Technician III;
Auditorium Technical Director; Auxiliary Computer Operations Supervisor; Broadcasting
Engineer; Chief Broadcasting Engineer:; Broadcasting Program Assistant; Equipment
Attendant; Farmer; Home Economics Staff Assistant I: Home Economics Staff Assistant
II; Laboratory Animal Care Technician I; Laboratory Animal Care Technician II;
Microcomputer Support Specialist I; Microcomputer Support Specialist I1; Microcomputer
Support Specialist III; Photographer I; Photographer II; Photographer I1I; Radio Station
Production Supervisor; Television Production Coordinator; Training Assistant I
Information Technology Technical Associate; Television Director/Producer; Admission
and Records Assistant.

Excluded: All supervisors, managerial and confidential employees as defined by the Act
as well as including all short-term or extra help employees.

This Notice will be posted for a period of twenty (20) school days as defined in the Board’s Rules and
Regulations. Within this notice period, any party may petition the Illinois Educational Labor Relations
Board to state objections to the proposed clarification.

The Illinois Educational Labor Relations Board is an agency of the State of Illinois and does not endorse
any particular choice in connection with representation for purposes of collective bargaining.

This Notice must not be altered. defaced or covered by any other material. Any questions concerning this Notice or compliance
with its provisions may be directed to the Board’s offices.
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